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MEMO 
 
 
 
TO:             Common Council  
 
FROM:     Greg Minikel, PE, Engineering Division Manager 
 
DATE:        May 13, 2025 
 
RE:       2025 Concrete Paving Program (WS-25-1) Amendment to Contract to Award the 

Add-Alternate #1 for Sidewalks on Fleetwood Dr. along City Property   
 
 
Members of the Common Council: 
 
As part of the 2025 Concrete Paving Project, we included an Add Alternate to receive a price to widen the 
existing sidewalk along the City’s Property on the east side of Fleetwood Drive. 
 
We recently completed the new pickleball courts (2024).  Now, in 2025, we will be improving the parking 
lot at Rheaume Park and reconstructing Fleetwood Drive, so we strongly believe that the City’s sidewalk 
should be upgraded to be ADA Compliant to serve these new and improved facilities. 
 
At the time we originally awarded the work, we were uncertain if we would have sufficient funding 
available to complete this extra work and we did not want to hold up the award for the base bid. 
 
After receiving favorable bids for the Reed Ave. reconstruction project and meeting with the Finance 
Department, it was determined that we will have sufficient funds available to award and complete the work 
included in the Add Alternate. 
 
We are recommending Council to amend the award for this contract to include the additional sidewalk work 
included in Add Alternate #1 in the amount of $36,804.64. 
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